

Lawn Primary & Nursery School

Headteacher – Mrs L Wood Cleeve Lawn, Lawn, Swindon, SN3 1LE Tel: 01793 522626

admin@lawn-pri.swindon.sch.uk absence@lawn-pri.swindon.sch.uk nursery@lawn-pri.swindon.sch.uk

25 November 2024

Dear Parents & Carers

Oxford Castle & Prison - Thursday 13th February 2025

We are excited to announce that we have booked a trip for Year 6 to Oxford Castle & Prison on Thursday 13 February 2025.

As part of our Y6 history topic of 'Crime and Punishment', the children will have the opportunity to take part in a workshop on this in which they will explore the theme of Crime and Punishment over a wide period of time. Using objects, documents and costumes, they can find out more about changing attitudes to crime and how criminals have been captured and punished over the years.

It will also include a costumed guided tour of the castle and prison. This will include climbing the 101 steps to the top of the St George's Tower and then descending into the atmospheric Norman crypt, exploring the prison cells and discovering some stories about some of their most famous inmates. Plus, the chance to climb the castle mound.

We will be travelling by coach, leaving at 9am and returning to school by 3pm (in time for normal home time). Your child will need:-To be in school for normal time.

- To wear school uniform and sensible shoes for walking/climbing on uneven steps and surfaces.
- Bring a packed lunch and a bottle of water.

The cost of this trip is £25 per child, payment and permission must be made via SCOPAY under Trips & Events.

- Deposit £15, due by 6 December 2024
- Balance £10 due by 10 January 2025

Without sufficient funds to support this event we may be unable to proceed and will need to cancel the event and issue refunds.

If you are in receipt of Pupil Premium funding and require a school packed lunch please email the office admin@lawn-pri.swindon.sch.uk by 6 December 2024.

If you have any problems in making payment please complete and return the Financial Support Application Form via the school reception or by email to admin@lawn-pri.swindon.sch.uk

Yours sincerely

Mrs Lindsay Wood **Headteacher**







